Working with older people’s organisations.          Report by Stephanie Warren
Joan and I were invited to attend this seminar on Thursday, 12th May 2011, 10.00 to 15.30 at The Open University in Camden Town, London by Dr. Josie Tetley from the OPTin  Project at the OU.
The aim of the seminar was to explore methodological and practical issues when user involvement has been achieved through existing older people’s organisations and groups.

The Speakers offered diverse perspectives on involvement based on their practical experience of planning and undertaking research.  Seminar participants were invited to share their views and experiences throughout the day. The seminar was relevant to practitioners, policy makers, academic and students as well as researchers and older people, organisations.  At the end of each presentation questions were answered.
The morning was chaired by Dr. J. Tetley and she first introduced Julia Johnston who talked about Working with Volunteers. She explored what was gained by their work in the communities and the outcomes of the volunteers.  She also referred to “The Last Refuge”, a most interesting book by Peter Townsend about continuity and change in residential care for older people and what happened to the homes over the years.
The next speaker was Bill Bytheway who discussed The RoAD (Research of Age Discrimination) to Everywhere, that undertook a national study of age discrimination in collaboration with local groups.   The aims were to 
*combine the OU and Help the Aged to develop tools to challenge age discrimination.

*to promote social inclusion among older people.

*to offer older people a major learning opportunity and campaign for age equality.
In the afternoon Dr. Jill Reynolds was the chair and she introduced the presentation about Senior Voices- working with local and academic communities.  The Optin Project and Senior Voice/Age UK Milton Keynes participation was presented by Stephanie Warren, Joan Walker and Dr. J. Tetley. 
The next presentation was given by Dr Jackie Watts and Tony Watts entitled “ Don’t talk about us without us” and explained the experiences of the London Borough of Enfield over 50’s forum.  They mentioned the Older People’s Groups’ activities, Forums, Friendship centres, Pensioner’s action groups, Umbrella organisations. NPC, Age UK, GLF, Newsletters, Coffee mornings.
Overall this was a very enjoyable and interesting day where much information was exchanged by meeting like minded people.  

